[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL 

Held on Tuesday 14th February 2017
Commencing at 6.30 pm
In Room 1, The Speedwell Rooms, Inkersall Road, Staveley

Present:

Councillor	H Elliott (Chair)			J Young			S Hollingworth
J Barnett				C Ludlow			D Parsons
B Dyke				J Bacon			S Hartley			
										
In Attendance: Town Clerk and Financial Officer: M Evans
 	   9 members of the public

	
	
	ACTION

	
	
PART I – NON-CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION

	

	
286/ME/17
	
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillors L Derbyshire, P Hill, K Ludlow, K Davis, S Bagshaw, E Tidd, D Collins

	

	
287/ME/17

	
COUNCILLORS NOT PRESENT
None.

	

	
288 ME/17
	
STATEMENT BY THE CHAIR
As Chair of Staveley Town Council, I would like to make the following announcement:

The Council meetings are an important and serious event.  Decisions are taken relating to the expenditure of public money, therefore, I expect both the public and elected members to behave professionally and in a proper manner.
I have recently observed some behaviour which is unacceptable and if it continues, I will ask those responsible to leave.
In terms of public speaking, I must remind the meeting that the Council's standing orders state 'members of the public are permitted to make representations, answer questions and give evidence in respect of any items of business included in the agenda' 
Each member of the public is entitled to speak once only in respect of business items on the agenda and shall not speak for more than 3 minutes.




	

	
289/ME/17
	
CHAIR’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chair stated that the pantomime in January was very successful.  Councillor Dyke stated that he had attended and it was good value for money.

	

	
290/ME/17
	
CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence.

	

	
291/ME/17
	
VARIATION OF ORDER OF BUSINESS
None.

	

	
292/ME/17
	
DECLARATION OF MEMBERS’ INTERESTS
Councillor B Dyke declared that he was a supporter of Staveley Miners Welfare F.C. (Leisure and Communities minute 124/ME/17)
a) 
	

	
293/ME/17
	
PUBLIC SPEAKING
Marion Gerard asked if there were any plans to reduce the provision of parks in Staveley.
Councillor C Ludlow stated that a review was underway which would focus on small play areas that were the legacy of Section 106 grant fund schemes.
There are no plans in place that will affect King George V Park.

J Morehen congratulated the Council on the elderly persons Christmas meal.

	

	
294/ME/17
	
CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES ARISING FROM THE ORDINARY MEETING OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 10 JANUARY 2017
It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Staveley Town Council, held on the 10th January 2017, be approved as a true record.
 
	

	
295/ME/17
	
TO CONSIDER MATTERS ARISING FROM THE ORDINARY MEETING OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 
10 JANUARY 2017
There were no matters arising.







	

	
296/ME/17
	
CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE POLICY, FINANCE AND PUBLICITY COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2017
It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the Policy, Finance and Publicity Committee Meeting, held on the 18th January 2017, be approved as a true record.

	

	
297/ME/17
	
TO CONSIDER MATTERS ARISING FROM THE POLICY, FINANCE AND PUBLICITY COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2017
Councillors C Ludlow and A Hill asked questions about minute number 253/ME/17.  They asked when the oldest debt dated back to?  They also asked if this problem had occurred after 2014?
The Town Clerk and Financial Officer advised the Council that the oldest debt dated back to 2004 and the most recent was dated 2014.

	

	
298/ME/17
	
CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE LEISURE AND COMMUNITIES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 
25 JANUARY 2017
It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the Leisure and Communities Committee Meeting, held on the 
25th January 2017, be approved as a true record.

	

	
299/ME/17
	
TO CONSIDER MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LEISURE AND COMMUNITIES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD 
ON 25 JANUARY 2017
There were no matters arising.

	

	
300/ME/17
	
WARD REPORTS BY COUNCILLORS
Councillor S Hartley asked the Town Clerk and Financial Officer if he had received any feedback from Derbyshire County Council on the lamppost at Mastin Moor which was faulty.  The Town Clerk and Financial Officer stated that he would check back at the office and provide an update.

	

	
301/ME/17
	
RECONCILIATION OF BANK STATEMENTS
Councillor B Dyke signed the December 2016 bank statements at this agenda item.

	

	
302/ME/17
	
TOWN CLERK AND FINANCIAL OFFICER'S REPORT
The Town Clerk and Financial Officer reported on the following issues:

Staveley Hall

· An update on the appointment of a Manager for Staveley Hall is on part 2 of tonight's agenda
· Seven of the nine offices have recently been let and one company are already in occupation.
· The Town Clerk and Financial Officer is preparing a report for Policy, Finance and Publicity Committee on the proposed development of the gardens (phase 3).
· Destination Chesterfield have booked the Hall for a breakfast seminar in June 2017 and there has been an enquiry for a summer ball.

The Speedwell Rooms

· The Speedwell Rooms has benefitted from over £25,000 of investment in this financial year and the proposed 2017/18 budget allows for another £25,000 to be invested in refurbishment and repair work.  This work will begin in April with the car park, rear entrance and out buildings being the priorities.

Allotments

· A meeting has been held with the Health and Wellbeing Manager at Chesterfield Borough Council about the Barrow Hill allotments.  Chesterfield Borough Council are commissioning further tests on the soil to provide a definitive answer on the level of risk.

February Half Term Activities

· The programme of children's leisure activities at the Healthy Living Centre has 'sold out'.  In addition, Derbyshire County Council are providing an arts and crafts event at the Speedwell Rooms.

 Apprentice
 
· The Council has appointed a Business Administration Apprentice.  This post is initially for 12 months and partly funded by Derbyshire County Council.  

Loan Application to Public Works Loan Board

· The application has been submitted and we are waiting for the outcome.




Pantomime

· The pantomime was attended by 234 people in January and the Council has booked a performance of Jack and the Beanstalk for January 2018.

Chesterfield Borough Council Local Plan

· The Council's Planning Committee has had sight of the draft local plan and comments are due back 
by 27th February 2017.  This is to be discussed at next week's Planning Meeting.

	

	
303/ME/17
	
ALLOTMENTS
This was covered in the Town Clerk and Financial Officer's report

	

	
304/ME/17
	
CHESTERFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL
No items to report.

	

	
305/ME/17
	
FIXING OF THE COMMON SEAL
No items.

	

	
306/ME/17
	
BUDGET REPORT - PRECEPT 2017 / 2018
The Town Clerk and Financial Officer presented a report on the proposed budget and precept for 2017/2018:

Councillor B Dyke stated that the proposed precept rise of 3.5% represents good value. It is a rise of £2.06 per year for a band A property.  In return, the taxpayers of Staveley and surrounding area will get a series of quality events during the year.

It was RESOLVED that the precept for Staveley Town Council is raised by 3.5% for the fiscal year 2017/2018.

It was RESOLVED that the budget attached to the Town Clerk and Financial Officer's report be approved for 2017/2018.

	

	
	
PART II – CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS

	

	
307/ME/17



	
STAVELEY HALL MANAGER
The Town Clerk and Financial Officer gave an update on the recruitment process for a Manager for Staveley Hall.
A short list has been prepared and interviews are to be held on the 23rd and 24th February 2017.
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